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Bloomfield Police Department 
Monthly Report for May 2017  

 
 

This is the monthly report for the Month of May 2017 from the Bloomfield Police Department.  It is the 
police department’s goal to keep the citizens of Bloomfield Township/Village informed as to the police 
department’s activities, statistics, and community projects.  It is very important that the citizens be aware 
of the various concerns that have and are occurring within our community. 
 
On Friday, May 5th at approximately 3:14pm officers responded to a school bus versus vehicle property 
damage only crash on Hwy H are in the area of W. Post Road.  The school bus was transporting students 
from the school to their drop off destinations when the crash occurred.  The 32-year-old female school 
bus driver was issued a citation for inattentive driving. 
 
On Saturday, May 6th at approximately 1:53am officers located a suspicious vehicle parked on the wrong 
side of the roadway in the 1000 block of Myrtle Road.  At the conclusion of the investigation at 17-year-
old male was issued a non-traffic citation for possession of drug paraphernalia. 
 
On Friday, May 12th at approximately 9:10pm officers responded to a report of a sinking boat on Pell Lake.  
At the conclusion of the investigation it was determined that two male subjects had been out on the lake 
in a canoe when the canoe tipped over causing both occupants to be dumped into the water.  A 36-year-
old male was transported to an area hospital for unspecified injuries.  Both male subjects were issued 
non-traffic citations for failure to carry personal floatation devices on board. 
 
On Saturday, May 13th at approximately12:47am officers responded to a report of a single vehicle roll 
over crash in the area of N1804 Hwy U.  At the conclusion of the investigation a 31-year-old male was 
arrested for operating a motor vehicle while intoxicated 3rd offense.  Charges of operating a motor vehicle 
while intoxicated and operating a motor vehicle while intoxicated with a prohibited alcohol concentration 
have been forwarded to the Walworth County District Attorney’s office.  Additionally, the driver was 
issued a traffic citation for operating left of center. 
 
On Sunday, May 28th at approximately 2:14am officers responded to a report of a single vehicle personal 
injury crash at the intersection of N. Lakeshore Drive and Clover Road.  At the conclusion of the 
investigation a 28-year-old female was arrested and confined in the Walworth County Jail.  Charges of 
causing injury by intoxicated use of a motor vehicle have been forwarded to the Walworth County District 
Attorney’s office.  Two passengers inside the vehicle at the time of the crash were transported to an area 
hospital for treatment of non-life threatening injuries sustained during the crash.      
 
During the month of May 2017 the Bloomfield Police Department responded to 715 calls for service 
compared to 1001 calls for service during the month of May 2016.  During the month of May 2017 the 
police department affected 65 arrests for various violations of Bloomfield Municipal Ordinances and 
Wisconsin State Statutes compared to 163 arrests during the month of May 2016.   
 
The month and year to date statistics have been listed on the next page for review. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Lloyd S. Cole 
Lloyd S. Cole 
Chief of Police 


